Chairman Dutch Round Table Business and Human Rights

Kees van Tilburg
Kostverlorenweg 15

1183 TM Amstelveen 

To the Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights
Amstelveen, 29 September 2004 

Dear Madam,

In reaction to your request for contributions to your report to the UN Commission on Human Rights we would like to draw your attention to an existing Dutch initiative, the so-called Round Table, an initiative that relates to ‘the responsibility of transnational corporations and related business enterprises with regard to human rights’.
The Round Table is a forum where both Dutch multinationals as well as the Dutch Section of Amnesty International are represented. The forum exists 8 years now. 
The primary objective of this Round Table is the assessment of the ways multinationals can meet their responsibilities with regard to human rights. To some extent our approach in this sense can be compared with the approach of The Business Leaders Initiative on Human Rights (BLIHR).
Secondary objectives are: to contribute to the awareness of the Dutch business community of the importance of human rights as an essential element of company policy and to share the best practices to meet these responsibilities.

Each Dutch company with substantial operations and/or business connections abroad can participate in the Round Table. Companies represented now in the Round Table are: ABN AMRO Bank, Akzo Nobel, C&A Nederland, Heineken International, ING Group, Royal Ahold, Royal Boskalis Westminster, Royal Numico, Royal Philips Electronics, Sara Lee/DE, Rabobank Nederland, Shell Nederland, Unilever and Vendex/KBB. 
The participating company commits itself to contribute in an active way to the common knowledge of the Round Table by giving specific information on the ways the responsibilities in the area of human rights are met by providing cases, making presentations, sharing dilemmas etc.

In the same active way as the companies are expected to contribute with their knowledge and experience on policies and their implementation, Amnesty International is expected to contribute her (international) knowledge and experience with respect to the legal environment and the result of research on the actual situation in the various countries with respect to human rights.
Starting in 2004 each year four themes are selected e.g. forced labour, freedom of association and collective bargaining. Per theme a study group is composed consisting of representatives of Amnesty International and those of the Round Table participants who may be expected to have relevant experience with the theme chosen. The study group has to produce a report with the focus on implementation and best practices. Per theme it will be decided whether and if so how the report produced can be made of use for a broader public.
Since the very initiative of the draft UN Norms on the responsibilities of transnational corporations and other business enterprises with regard to human rights, the participants have discussed and followed the draft norms within the forum. In 2000, mr. Weissbrodt joined one of the round table discussions. Although opinions vary among participants, they are positive toward discussing the initiative.
I hope that this information is useful for you and look forward to your report to the UN Commission on Human Rights. I will make sure that your report will get appropriate attention in the Round Table.
Yours faithfully,

Kees van Tilburg,

(Independent chairman of the Round Table)
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